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March 28, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett,

I am pleased to submit the enclosed motion for the King County Council to accept the King County Metro Transit 2011 Service Guidelines Report.

Section 5 of Ordinance 17143 adopting King County Metro Transit’s (Metro) Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 (Strategic Plan) requires that an annual service guidelines report of Metro's transit system be transmitted to the Council for acceptance by motion, beginning with a baseline report in 2012.  Ordinance 17143 also requires that the annual service report be transmitted by March 31 of each year to the Regional Transit Committee for consideration. 

The service guidelines report is an important part of Metro’s commitment to transparency that is incorporated into the Strategic Plan.  The report also provides a baseline for future comparisons that will allow Metro to show progress towards a transit system that balances service productivity, geographic value and social equity.  As directed by Section 5(A) of Ordinance 17143, the report summarizes the following:

1. The corridors analyzed to determine the Metro All-Day and Peak Network with a summary of resulting scores and assigned service levels as determined by the King County Metro Service Guidelines (Service Guidelines);

2. The results of the analysis including a list of over-served and under-served transit corridors and the estimated number of service hours, as either an increase or decrease, necessary to meet each underserved corridor’s needs;

3. The performance of transit services by route and any changes in the Service Guidelines thresholds since the previous reporting period, using the performance measures identified in Chapter III of the Strategic Plan and in the Service Guidelines;

4. A list of transit service changes made to routes and corridors of the network since the last reporting period;

5. Network and rider connectivity associated with transit services delivered by other providers; and

6. A list of potential changes, if any, to the Strategic Plan and Service Guidelines to better meet their policy intent.

The service guidelines report will help the County show progress toward the goals of the King County Strategic Plan with particular focus on its fair and just principle in the development of service targets that systematically prioritize social equity along with productivity and geographic value. The eight County goals of safety, human potential, economic growth, environmental sustainability, service excellence, financial stewardship, public engagement and transparency and quality workforce are mirrored in Metro’s Strategic Plan for Public Transportation. The guidelines help Metro move toward those goals as it strives to operate efficient and effective services that are equitable and provide value throughout King County.
It is estimated that this report required 480 staff hours to produce, costing $27,500.  The estimated printing cost for this report is $550.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion.  The service guidelines report will help King County residents understand how Metro is making the best use of the County’s transit resources to deliver high-quality services that get people where they want to go. 

If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Long Range Planning and Performance Management Supervisor in Service Development, at 206-255-1776, or via 

e-mail at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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